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Sunday Worship 

  8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship 
  9:30 a.m. Coffee & Fellowship/Sunday 
School/Jump Start 
 10:45 a.m. Non-Traditional Worship 

Phone: 952-461-2283 

Fax: 952-461-4182 

26691 Pillsbury Avenue 

Lakeville, MN  55044 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATED MATERIAL 
www.ChristianiaLutheranChurch.org 

Deadline for the January edition of the 
Christiania Newsletter is December 18.  
Email info. to the church office at 
office@ChristianiaLutheranChurch.org. 

 

 
Decemberôs Food Shelf: 

 

 

 
 
 

We are collecting baby items: diapers, 
wipes, food, formula, etc.. for the food 
shelf this month. Donations can be 

placed in the baskets at either entrance. 
Thank you for your contributions.  

 

Attention: Thrivent members. Are you using the Action 
Team Grant(s) available to you? If you do any business 
with Thrivent, you have at least one of these grants 
available to you every year; some members have two. 
These can be used for youth fundraisers and many of the 
activities already happening at Christiania, or other projects 
in our community. Sign on to your Thrivent account to learn 
more and to apply. 
How it works 
Think about an unmet need in your community and how 
you could help. Apply to lead your volunteer team in a one-
time fundraiser, service activity or educational event that 
can be  completed within 90 days. Once your project is 
approved, you'll receive a Thrivent Action Kit, including: 
¶ Promotional banner. 
¶ Invitations and thank-you cards. 
¶ Thrivent Action Team T-shirts. 
 
A $250 Community Impact Card to use as seed money to 
get your project off the ground and make a bigger impact. 

December 2018 

December Sunday Worship  
 

 December 2 - Luke 21:25-36 
  

    8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship/Communion 
    9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship/Sunday School 
  10:45 a.m.  Non-traditional Worship/Communion/Nitty Gritty Church Band 

December 9 - Luke 3:1-6 
    8:30 a.m. Non-Traditional Worship/Nitty Gritty Church Band/Handbells 
    9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship/Sunday School 
  10:45 a.m. Traditional Worship 
    4:00 p.m. Christmas Music Festival 

December 16 - Luke 3:7-18     

    8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship/Communion  
    9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship/Sunday School 
  10:45 a.m.  Sunday School Christmas Program 

December 23 - Luke 1:39-45[46-55] 
     

    8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship 
    9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship 
  10:45 a.m.  Non-traditional Worship/Nitty Gritty Church Band 

December 30 - Luke 2:41-52 
   8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship 
   9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship 
 10:45 a.m.  Non-traditional Worship/Nitty Gritty Church Band 

²Ŝ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘ in our   ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎΣ  in our  ŎŀǊƛƴƎΣ  in our  ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ  

Christmas Music Festival 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ Ϋ ÁÔ ΦȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ 

Childrenõs Dress Rehearsal 
3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΧ ÆÒÏÍ ΫȡΡΡ ÁȢÍȢ -  ΣΤȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ 

Childrenõs Shopping Boutique  
3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΧ ÆÒÏÍ ΣΣȡΡΡ-ΣȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ  

ÁÎÄ  $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΨ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȢ 

Childrenõs Christmas Program 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΨ ÁÔ ΣΡȡΦΧ ÁȢÍȢ 

Christmas Eve Worship& Carol Services 
-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΤΦ ÁÔ ΥȡΡΡȟ ΦȡΥΡ Ǫ ΫȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ  

7ÉÔÈ ÃÁÎÄÌÅÓ ÁÔ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ ÁÎÄ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎ ÁÔ ΫȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ 

Christmas Day Worship with Holy Communion 
4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΤΧ ÁÔ ΣΡȡΡΡ ÁȢÍȢ 

mailto:kframe@christianialutheranchurch.org


Prayers of Concern       
 
  
For these of our Congregation: 
  
Bridget Anderson   Crisa Aasen             
Mary Peterson        Dave Olson              
Scott Mischke         Lois Swedin             
Tolly Swan          Carole Schafer         
Keith Fredrickson   Martha Nelson        
Marjorie Tonsager  Cheryl Schindeldecker 
Lois Haglund          Margaret Corrigan 
  
For those who also need healing: 
Clarice Robertson, Kim Robertsonôs mom 
Karen Cejka, co-worker of Joan Eckdahl 
Susan and Mike Khoury, friends of Clausenôs and 
Eckdahlôs 
Izzy Donovan, daughter of Chris and Jackie 
Donovan 
Dan Slater, friend of Andy Nelson 
Louise Leidner, friend of Sandy Cross 
Corrine Manship, friend of Sandy Cross 
Hailey Franks, friend of Jeff & Robin Martin 
Lynette & Ron Lindmark, sister and brother-in-law of 
Bonnie Lindquist 
Mark Dorn, friend of the congregation 
Marc, friend of Greg Silus 
Cathryn Jacobson, sister in law of Bob & Arlene 
Jacobson 
George Kasper, friend of Sue Jacobson 
Wes Fausch, father of Adam Fausch 
Mark Jacobson, nephew of Bob & Arlene Jacobson 
Dwayne, friend of Geeg and Steve Aaker 
Michelle Tannehill, cousin of Karen Lundeen-
Fontaine 
Bill & Jean Maki, parents of Kelly Ronn 
Ron Moe, Hooperôs son-in-law 
Chuck Crosby, Debôs husband. Lori & Markôs friend  
Norman Tempel, father of Scott Tempel 
Dave, father of Brian Aasen 
Brayden, son of Deanna Opere & Mike Glover 
Philip Tupa, Linda Tupaôs son 
Manda Warren Madvig, friend of members                 
Brian, son of George Kasper 
Earl, friend of Cal Tonsager 
Leila Eagan, mother of Dianne Bergum  
Jeffrey, nephew of Denise & Bill Kanfield                    
Annie, friend of Lori Rogers 
Wally Petersen, brother of Gladys Bolton, Pete 
Petersen  
Kathy, mother of Rachel Fausch 
  
In Military: 
Mitchell Wicklund (Jerry & Audreyôs grandson)  
Andrew Johnston (Denise Kanfieldôs nephew) 
Brenden Rogers (Mark & Lori Rogersô nephew) 

Greeters  

December 2  Lee & Dona Jo Braun 

December 9  Joel & Julie Booth 

December 16  Brad & Lisa Smith 

December 23  Pete, Madalyn and Aiden Petersen 

December 30   

Offering Counters  

December 2  Brad Smith & David Frame 

December 9  Brad Smith & David Frame 

December 16  Cheryl Schindeldecker & Judy Lantto 

December 26  All Financial Secretaries 

December 30  Cheryl Schindeldecker & Judy Lantto 

December Ministries 

Communion Assistants 

December 2   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m.. 

Bruce & Debbie Lundeen 

December 16   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

Greg Silus & Tania Drexler 
Kim Robertson & Sharon Buckley 

December 30 8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

 

Lectors 

December 2   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

Lori Peterson 

December 9   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

Arnie Schultz 
Judie Thompson 

December 16   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

Tania Drexler 
Sharon Buckley 

December 23   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

 

December 30   8:30 a.m. 
10:45 a.m. 

 

Altar Guild 

December  Lucy Hurrle & Cheryl Schindeldecker 

Usher Captains & Ushers           

December  Dave Mohling & Bill Kanfield 

Coffee Servers 

December 2  David & Karen Frame 

December 9  Dave & Bertie Mohling 

December 16   

December 23  Ken & Sue Beske 

December 30  Debbie & Bruce Lundeen & Audrey Wicklund 

PRAYER CHAIN: 
TO BE ADDED TO THE EMAIL LIST TO RECEIVE WEEKLY PRAYER  

CONCERNS, PLEASE EMAIL  
OFFICE@CHRISTIANIALUTHERANCHURCH.ORG. 

 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION AND AN UP-TO-DATE 

CALENDAR, PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE 

December 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
4:30 p.m. H.S. Youth 
Group/Gustavus 
Concert 

2 
1st Sunday of Advent 
8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship/
Communion 
9:30 a.m. Sunday School/Jump 
Start/Coffee Fellowship 
10:45 a.m. Non-Traditional 
Worship/Communion/NGCB 
12:00 p.m. CYF Meeting 
 

3 
Angry Inch 
Brewery Beer & 
Hymns 
 

4 
7:30 a.m. Bible Study 
 
 
 
 
 

5 
9:30 a.m. Quilters 
4:00 p.m. Staff Meeting 
4:45 p.m. Worship Band 
5:30 p.m. Dinner 
5:30 p.m. Liturgical Winds 
6:00 p.m. Youth Bells 
6:30 p.m. Confirmation 
6:30 p.m. Adult Bells 
6:30 p.m. Chancel Choir 
7:30 p.m. Bible Study 

6 
10:00 a.m. Bible 
Study 

7 
 

8 
9:00 a.m. Chancel 
Choir Rehearsal 
 

9 
2nd Sunday of Advent 
8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship/
Chancel Choir 
9:30 a.m. Sunday School/Jump 
Start/Coffee Fellowship 
10:45 a.m. Non-Traditional 
Worship/Chancel Choir 
4:00 p.m. Christmas Music 
Festival 

10 
 

11 
7:30 a.m. Bible Study 
 
6:00 p.m. Ex. Council 

12 
11:30 a.m. Lunch Bunch - 
Christmas Luncheon 
4:00 p.m. Staff Meeting 
5:30 p.m. Dinner 
6:00 p.m. Youth Bells 
6:30 p.m. Confirmation 
6:30 p.m. Adult Bells 
6:30 p.m. Chancel Choir 
7:30 p.m. Bible Study 

13 
10:00 a.m. Bible 
Study 
 

14 
 

15 
9:00 a.m. Childrenõs 
Christmas Program 
Rehearsal 
11:00 a.m. Childrenõs 
Holiday Boutique 
 
 

16 
3rd Sunday of Advent 
8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship/
Communion/Liturgical Winds/
Handbells 
9:30 a.m. Sunday School/Jump 
Start/Coffee Fellowship 
Budget Forum Meeting 
10:45 a.m. Childrenõs Christmas 
Program 
 
 

17 
 
 
 

18 
7:30 a.m. Bible Study 
 
 

19 
9:30 a.m. CLCW 
4:45 p.m. Worship Band 
5:30 p.m. Youth Caroling 

20 
10:00 a.m. Bible 
Study 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
4th Sunday of Advent 
8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship 
9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship 
10:45 a.m. Non-Traditional 
Worship/NGCB 

24 
Christmas Eve 
3:00 p.m. 
4:30 p.m. 
9:00 p.m./
Communion 

25 
Christmas Day  
Office Closed 
10:00 a.m. Worship/
Communion 

26 
 
 

27 
10:00 a.m. Bible 
Study 

28 

10:30 a.m. 
Newsletter 
Crew 

29 

30 
8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship/
Communion 
9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship 
10:45 a.m. Traditional Worship/
Communion 
 

31 
New Yearõs Eve 

     

mailto:office@christianialutheranchurch.org


CONFIRMATION NEWS 

Y 

O 

U 

T 

H 
Confirmation Students 
Go to Sign-up Genius for  

assignments 

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday School News 
 
 

This year the Sunday School 
Offering will go to the ELCA Good 

Gifts Project. 
 

Announcement Monitor 
There is a TV monitor in the Sunday School hallway that is playing 
the current announcements each week. There is also a plastic 
holder on the wall outside the CYF office that will holds the current 
monthôs newsletter and the current weekôs announcement page. To 
see the current calendar and to learn more about Christiania 
Lutheran Church, visit our website 
www.Christianialutheranchurch.org  
 
Sunday December 15 & 16 
Dress Rehearsal is December 15 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
Sunday School Christmas Program December 16 at 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday, February 3  
A pancake breakfast to support Sunday School will be served by 
the 5th graders.  
 

First Communion instruction will be offered twice this year.  Once in 
the fall and once in the spring with more information coming soon.   
 

We plan to share what we are doing in Sunday School on a regular 
basis with the congregation. We also invite you to visit the Sunday 
School at anytime to see what fun and exciting things we are up 
too! 

Blessings, Kim Robertson, Sunday School Superintendent 

Caroling with the Choir 
Confirmation Youth and the Choir will again be 
caroling at local nursing homes on December 
19.  Please meet at church by 5:30.  We will meet 
back at the church for hot chocolate and treats 
after. Kids can be picked up by 8:00 p.m. from the 
church. 

 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Youth Group is attending Christmas at Christ 
Chapel on December 2.  Reservations are 
required to attend. Contact Joe for more 
information 
 
 
Mission Trip 2019: We will be going to St. 
Louis, MO next summer, July 7-14. The trip is 
open to all youth in grades 8-12. Contact Joe 
if you have any questions. 

Grades 6-12 
Sundays: 9:30-10:15 am 

 

Come for food and fellowship in the 
Youth Game Room. 

Christiania Lutheran Church 
26691 Pillsbury Avenue  
Lakeville, MN 55044 

 
 
Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
 
Telephone Numbers 
Office          952-461-2283 
Fax          952-461-4182          
Web Address 
www.ChristianiaLutheranChurch.org 
 
 

Christiania Staff 
 
Pastor Jon Rhodes                 Senior Pastor  
             pastor@christianialutheranchurch.org 

 
Dr. Matt Steinbron                  Music Minister 
          worship@christianialutheranchurch.org 
  
Carri Tuma              Office Manager 
             office@christianialutheranchurch.org 
 
Joe Jorgensen                           CYF Leader 
       cyfleader@christianialutheranchurch.org 
 
Terra Henry                                 CYF Admin. 
       cyfadmin@christianialutheranchurch.org 
 
Cliff Martin                      Custodian 
 
Rachel Fausch                      Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Other Contacts 
 
Denise Kanfield            Council President 
Cheryl Schindeldecker    Co-Chair Altar Guild 
Jane Ward                         Co-Chair Altar Guild 
Debbie Lundeen        Bells Director 
Joe Jorgensen           Chorister Choir Director 
Linda Otto             Church Women (CLCW) 
Bob Monio                 Usher Co-Coordinator 
Daryl Rieck                 Usher Co-Coordinator 
Juli Skillman               Care Team Coordinator 
Kim Robertson Sunday School Superintendent 

 

Volunteers are needed to be lectors and 

communion assistants. If you are available for 

either, please contact Madalyn Petersen at 

madandpete@gmail.com 

President: Denise Kanfield 

Vice-President: Bruce Mohn 

Secretary: Maren Sansgaard 
  

At Large Members: Kim Robertson 

Lori Clausen Brian McGregor 

Greg Silus Derrick Hongerholt 

Treasurer: Rachel Fausch 

Senior Pastor: Pastor Jon Rhodes 

  

Ministry Board CYF 

Fayette Ames Joe Jorgensen 

Sharon Buckley Kersten Richter 

Adam Fausch Dan Richter 

Joe Jorgensen Tia Burnham 

Sherri Mohn Jodi & Tim Emmons 

Madalyn Petersen Sara McGregor 

Pastor Jon Rhodes Kim Robertson 

 Maren Sansgaard 

Membership Lori Rogers 

Adam Fausch Terra Henry    

Sue Beske 
 

Polly Flaa Congregational Life 

Melanie Ostlie Dona Jo Braun 

 Eunice Estrem 

Property Sherri Mohn 

Brad Smith  Mariann Storlie 

Steve Anderson  

Scott Tempel Mission 

Jeanne Hoffmann  Sharon Buckley 

 Terra Henry 

Stewardship Scott Tempel 

Barb Bachman Kaylee Wilkins 

Fayette Ames  

Christian Donovan Worship 

Joel Ruen Madalyn Petersen 

 Vonny Laddusaw 

 Robin Martin 

 Dr. Matt Steinbron 

 Pastor Jon Rhodes 

  

  

  

Executive Council 

 

http://www.christianialutheranchurch.org


 
MESSSAGE FROM SENIOR PASTOR JON RHODES 

 
 
Thanks be to God for his inexpressible gift! (2 Corinthians 9:15 ESV)  
 
On this side of Thanksgiving I find myself with a deep sense of gratitude for the 
many blessings God has placed in my life: family and friends; new experiences; 
challenges; things not going exactly how I want or expect; food, shelter and clothes. 
Thank you, God, for enough. And thank you, God, for the people of Christiania and 
the mission we share.  

 
Itôs hard to believe we enter the Advent season this week. Iôm shocked to find weôre less than a 
month from Christmas. Where did the fall go? I am thankful for the season that was; and the 
season that will be.  
 
A word search tells us advent means the arrival of a notable person, thing or event. For Christians 
we understand Advent derives from a Latin word meaning coming. Advent is the first season of the 
liturgical calendar. Advent is best described as a time of expectant waiting and preparation for the 
celebration of the Nativity of Jesus at Christmas as well as the return of Jesus at the second 
comingðnow and not yet.  
 
I like the phrase, expectant waiting. For me Advent is often a magical time of anticipation and 
wonder when we prepare for Christmas. Signs of Advent include all the things of Christmas: 
preparation, anticipation, excitement, shopping for gifts, giving gifts, trees, garland and other 
decorations, candles and lights, smells of feasts and treatsðall of these merely signs pointing to 
Christôs coming. In Christôs coming, the world is changed forever and all time.  
 
During Advent we gather to worship, eat, sing Christmas Carols and see special showsðall signs 
of Christôs coming. In this season our presence truly a valuable and wonderful gift.  During Advent 
we remember the stories of the Messiahôs coming among us and the people who noticed him and 
noticed signs of him (like the star).  
 
I also remember how busy this season is. On one hand, I love being busyðon the other, Iôm 
exhausted by being busy. When exhausted, Iôm often not as present or willing to be present as I 
should be.   
 
Letôs pray: Thank you, God, for the wonder and magic of this Advent season. Let me notice your 
presence and your signs that the world has been and will be changed. Let my heart be enlivened. 
Let me protect you and our time together and make sure the season is, first and foremost, about 
you. Let me grow in love and trust so I can be one of your gifts to the world in need. Amen.  
 
God loves you and so do I! 
Pastor Jon 
 

There will be a budget forum between services on Sunday, 
December 16 to discuss the 2019 congregation budget for the 
General Fund.  Pick up a proposed budget from the Information 

Desk after December 2. 

That first year we baked 76 pies. The kids learned 
to read and follow recipes, to measure accurately 
and master the art of mixing and baking properly, all 
under the direction of wonderful adult volunteers. 
That first year Dan Richter taught his fellow youth to 
make kringle, Tori Ruh demonstrated krumkake and 
Nick Anderson demonstrated rosettes.  David 
Frame also started a great tradition of donating his 
wonderful talent making rosettes to our cause, as 
did my kids, Nick and Bridget, contributing lefse 
they make each year. 18 kids baked that first year 
and we average 15-20 kids each year since.  It is 
truly a wonderful thing to witness the joy and pride 
these kids get out of baking a pie!  Our offering has 
changed some over the years but the basic mission 
has stayed the same:  To support and encourage 
the youth to serve our Lord; growing in their faith 
and passing on the traditions of baking.  
  
Your donation of purchasing a pie, bread or box of 
cookies helps make these service and faith based 
opportunities possible for many of the kids. 
  
This year we have 10 youth and 3 adults embarking 
on a Youth Works Mission Trip to St. Louis on July 
7, 2019.  We average 20 youth (grades 3-12) 
attending Camp Onomia each year. Your purchase 
of baked items will help defray the cost of those 
trips.  We encourage you to come and bake with us 
and experience the fellowship of baking! 
  
We, the CYF Ministry Team and the youth thank 
you for your continued support through the Pie and 
Cookie Sale. 

Yours in Christ, 

Kim Robertson, Kersten Richter and the CYF 
Ministry Team 

 

 

 

CHANCEL CHOIR 
Chancel Choir is open to confirmed youth and 
adults, regardless of musical experience (reading 
music is not required). Weekly rehearsals are 
Wednesdays from 6:30-7:30 p.m. in the 
sanctuary. We generally sing one Sunday per 
month at both services.  
Chancel Choir Director: Dr. Matt Steinbron  
 
CHORISTER CHOIR 
Children (K-5) will rehearse during the opening of 
Sunday School each Sunday through the school 
year.  
Chorister Choir Director: Joe Jorgensen  
 

HANDBELL CHOIRS 
The Handbell Choirs rehearse on Wednesday 
evenings through the school year. The Youth 
Handbell Choir meets from 6:00 - 6:25 p.m. and the 
Adults from 6:30-7:10 p.m.  
Performance dates are: 
December 16 at 8:30 a.m. 
January 27 at 10:45 a.m.  
March 10 at 10:45 a.m. 
April 28 at 8:30 a.m. 
Handbell Directors:  
Debbie Lundeen (dlundeen60@gmail.com) 
Sharon Thompson 
(sharonthompson@frontiernet.net) 
 
LITURGICAL WIND ENSEMBLE 
The wind ensemble is open to any instrumentalist 
from middle schoolers to adults, and non-wind 
players are welcome! We usually play with hymns, 
and for special music during the 8:30 a.m. service 
on the fourth Sunday of each month. Rehearsals 
are on Wednesday evenings from 5:30-6:00 p.m. in 
the "Joyful Noise" room.  We rehearse 2 weeks 
before we play.    
Liturgical Wind Ensemble Director:  
Carol Metz (rjmetz1@frontiernet.net)  or 
phone:  (952) 892-1535 
 
NITTY GRITTY CHURCH BAND 
Our ñnon-traditionalò band includes vocalists, 
standard band instruments (guitar, bass, piano), 
and specialty instruments (mandolin, accordion, 
banjo, etc.). We welcome enthusiastic musicians 
who are confident with their voice or instrument. 
The band plays during most 10:45 a.m. services 
during the school year, and rehearses from 4:45-
5:45 p.m. on Wednesdays preceding those 
services. Please contact Dr. Matt for more 
information  
 
CHRISTMAS MUSIC FESTIVAL REHEARSAL 
The Chance Choir is asked to be at rehearsal on 
Saturday, December 8 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 
p.m. 
 
CHRISTMAS MUSIC FESTIVAL 
The Christmas Music Festival will be held on 
Sunday, December 9 at 4:00 p.m. It will be a 
joyous concert involving many of Christianiaôs 
ensembles and instrumentalists, but you do not 
need to be a member of any ensemble to 
participate in the festival.   
 
 
 
 

mailto:rjmetz1@frontiernet.net


 
 
 
BOOK DISCUSSION 
GROUP   
We will not be meeting in 
December but start reading 
ñThe book of Joyò by Desmond Tutu and the Dalai 
Lama. We will be discussing this book in January. 
For more information, contact Arlene Jacobson at 
952-461-2229. 

 
QUILTERS 
The quilters meet the first 
Wednesday of the month in the 
Heritage room at 9:30 a.m. All are 

welcome to come join in the fun! 
 
 
WEDNESDAY MEALS 
Christiania is hosting 
Wednesday Meals this 
Confirmation season. This is a wonderful ministry 
that provides not only a meal for people and 
families who have confirmation, worship band, 
choirs, Bible studies and various meetings to 
attend Wednesday nights, but also a great 
fellowship for those who come out simply to enjoy a 
good meal with friends. We run throughout the 
Confirmation season.  
If you would like to cook a main dish (we provide all 
side dishes, desserts and beverages), please 
contact Rachel Fausch at 612-756-0406 or 
rachel.fausch@hotmail.com. 
Time: 5:30 - 6:15 p.m. 
Cost: $4/person  
Menu: 
December 5: Apricot glazed pork loin, Mashed 
potatoes, corn and apples 
December 12: Tomato soup or chicken wild rice 
soup with melted cheese or turkey & cheese panini 
& ice cream 
December 19 : Caroling night - No Meal 
December 26: Christmas Break - No Meal 
 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
FREE EQUIPMENT  
There are 2 file cabinets, a computer desk and a 
Brother scanner/copier in the Children/Youth room 
(in the Education Wing) that have been marked for 
disposal .  These are free!!   Please check them out 
to see if you can provide a new home for them.   
 

PROJECTS FOR 2019  
The Property Committee recently met and reviewed 
the budget and projects for 2019.  At the Councilôs 
request we have our capital projects included in the 
total 2019 budget request rather than reaching out 
to our congregation for separate capital campaign.  
Please keep in mind that $13,000 of the Property 
Committee budget is ear marked for upgrades and 
improvements. 
 
BATHROOM UPGRADES  
We will be updating our menôs and womenôs 
bathroom stalls, replacing some of our fixtures, 
reusing other fixtures and installing baby changing 
stations in both bathrooms.  The menôs bathroom 
will be thoroughly cleaned after the urinals are 
property repaired.  We will provide updates to the 
congregation after the budget has been approved. 
 
KITCHEN IMPROVEMENT  
Several upgrades were suggested after the 
Norwegian Supper in October.  A hot water 
recirculation system will be installed near the water 
faucets to provide quick recovery of hot water for 
washing dishes.  New faucets for all sinks will be 
installed that have spray heads.  We will also be 
replacing our two-power vent water heater tanks.  
 
PROPERTY COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP  
We already have one excited volunteer who wants 
to join our team.  Please consider helping us out.  
Itôs really quite fun 
 
Blessings from your Property Committee:  Brad 
Smith Chair, Scott Tempel, Steve Anderson, 
Jeanne Nash Hoffmann, and Bruce Mohn (Liaison 
from Council).   
 
PIE & BAKE SALE 
DECEMBER 9 AFTER EACH 
SERVICE! 
Once again we are baking pies, 
breads and cookies to raise money for Youth 
Programs.  I thought I would share the history of 
this wonderful fundraising event. 
Back in 2012, the Youth Commission was looking 
for ways to raise money to help send kids 8 kids 
and 2 adults to the ELCA Youth Gathering and 
several more to Camp Onomia. We were also 
trying to find a way to incorporate the Rituals and 
Traditions from the Vibrant Faith program. Kersten 
Richter and I grew up baking and cooking, along 
with several other members of the commission. 
Some of my favorite childhood memories are 
learning to make cookies, cakes and pies with my 
grandmothers. Being avid bakers we decided it 
was a tradition worth sharing. We chose pies as 
the core of our bake sale and added in many 
traditional Minnesota and Norwegian sweets.  

FELLOWSHIP 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE  
 

Merry Christmas!  I love the holiday season.  I love the religious elements as well as the 
outrageous commercialization.  I may have lost some of you with that statement but 
please keep reading.   
 

Iôve been working on a song for almost a year.  I have the title ñChrist is in Christmasò 
and the content for verses and the chorus, but I havenôt finished it yet.  Thatôs okay 
because it is the concept I wanted to write about this month.   

 

When I see people gift shopping I think of Jesus as our gift from God.  What an incredible gift ï his most 
precious belonging.  Why wouldnôt we spend time, money, and energy on finding perfect gifts for our 
friends and family to celebrate the gift of Jesus?  Since Godôs gift was so generous, why not over do it, 
God certainly did.      
 

I love the lights!  Bring it on, the earlier the better.  Every time I drive past the lighted tree in our 
neighborhood that started shining on Halloween it reminds me that there were stars that led the wise men 
to Baby Jesus.  I hope there are others that feel the same.  
 

You might ask ñwhat about Santa Claus, and reindeer, and all that other stuff?ò  And I say yes.  God was 
so smart.  He has seen our divided world at various times and places and given people ideas of how to 
commercialize Christôs birth.  Why, because he doesnôt care how people learn about Jesus, he just wants 
them to know.  No matter what you do in our world today, you donôt escape Christmas.   
 

If you are atheist, Christmas comes and you may call it the Holidays but you know there is a 
Christmas and that it celebrates the birth of Jesus.   
If you are Jewish, you have Hanukkah, and you know about Christmas.  You know it celebrates 
the birth of Jesus.  
If you are Muslim, you donôt celebrate birthdays of prophets but you know that it is the birth of 
Jesus.   
 

Iôm so lucky to celebrate Christmas at Christiania!  I love the way we care for our community and others in 
the world, the way this congregation shows Christ is in Christmas through action.  For those who struggle 
at this time of year, may Christ be with you and may you feel him in this season.     
 

Denise Kanfield, Council President 

 
We would like to thank everyone that sent lovely 
sympathy cards for our mother Vicki Mohn. The 
special memories many of you have shared with us 
have also been heartwarming. We appreciate your 
love and concern for our family. Bruce and Cheryl, 
John and Sharon and Allen Mohn. 
 
 
We would like to thank you for all the 
cards, prayers, and support we received 
after the recent death of my sister Edi 
Nelson.  Even if she was not a member 
at Christiania, she was known by many of 
you and we appreciate all the kinds 
words that were sent our way as we try to get 
through this difficult time. Madalyn and Pete 
Petersen 
 
 
Thank you for the continued prayers for my step-
sister Christine. After three years she is cancer free. 
Praise God for His abundant blessings. Cheryl 
Bahnsen. 

Once again, Earl and I want to thank all of our 
Christiania family and friends who prayed for me, 
came to visit, sent cards, or called with get-well 
wishes.  It reminded me every day of Godôs love.  
Going back to the hospital and recovery at Ebenezer 

was a journey  that was unexpected, but 
seemed to be in Godôs plan.   We are very 
humbled and blessed and thankful to God for 
all  of your support. 
Blessings,  Earl and Cheryl Schindeldecker  
 
 
The 2018 Norwegian Supper is now a fond 
memory, and a big THANK YOU goes to all 

of YOU who helped to make the event become a 
real success!  There are too many volunteers to 
mention here, but THANK YOU to those of you who 
took the time to help pull off this huge event! Without 
YOU, it couldnôt have happened! 
 

Since then, the numbers have been crunched and it 
was determined the CLCW has netted 
$8800.00 from this event.  THANK YOU! 

mailto:rachel.fausch@hotmail.com

